
Karen Lechelt of HFPOA Board Feb 10, 2025


I formally move to censure Board Member Director Don White for his repeated and

Unfounded allegations of misconduct against other board members. His hostile efforts to

Obstruct the board from conducting essential neighborhood business, coupled with his

Refusal to learn or adhere to POA board practices and regulations, dereliction of his 

Duties as the liaison between the Benton City Council and the POA Board of Directors.

His refusal to attend a meeting in a residence of any board member. Furthermore his blatant

Disregard for female board members and is continuous dissemination of misinformation

And derogatory comments about the  POA and its board members through group texts,

Verbally, and on social media platforms are unacceptable.


His behavior not only damages the reputation of the POA board, but also negatively impacts

Our neighborhood’s standing within the community, risking a decline in home values.

It is imperative that we address this situation decisively.


